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Editor-in-Chief
Martha B. Furie, PhD
The American Society for Investigative Pathology (ASIP) is pleased to announce 
the appointment of Martha B. Furie, PhD, as the next Editor-in-Chief for The 
American Journal of Pathology (AJP). Dr. Furie is a professor of Pathology, and 
Molecular Genetics and Microbiology, as well as the Director of the Graduate 
Program in Genetics at Stony Brook University, in Stony Brook NY. Throughout 
her career, Dr. Furie has focused her research on immune interaction with bacterial 
pathogens including those that cause Lyme disease and tularemia. Dr. Furie joined 
the American Society for Investigative Pathology in 1992, and shortly after became 
an editorial board member for AJP. In 2008, she took on the added responsibility 
of becoming an Associate Editor for the Journal, and in 2013 accepted the position 
of Senior Associate Editor under outgoing Editor-in-Chief, Dr. Kevin Roth. During 
this time Dr. Furie also served in many other capacities for ASIP: Program Chair 
for the annual meeting (2004-2006), Chair of the Education Committee (2006-
2009), member of the ASIP Council (2006-2013), and ASIP President (2011-2012). 
Dr. Furie will be the 14th Editor-in-Chief of AJP and the first woman to serve in the 
position since the Journal’s original inception in 1896 (then titled The Journal of the 
Boston Society of Medical Sciences).
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